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Section 9: Educational Program Structure and Content 
 
9.1  Educational programs (a) embody a coherent course of study, (b) are compatible with 

the stated mission and goals of the institution, and (c) are based on fields of study 
appropriate to higher education. 

 (Program content) [CR; Off-Site/On-Site Review] 
 
Compliance 
 
The institution's educational programs embody a coherent course of study, are compatible 
with the mission and strategic plan, and are based upon fields of study appropriate to 
higher education. The institution has provided strong evidence that degree programs 
undergo a thorough curriculum review to ensure mission consistency.  A coherent course 
of study at both the undergraduate and graduate levels is monitored through the 
institution's curriculum process, reviewed by subject matter experts, and demonstrated 
through curriculum mapping and meeting professional accreditation standards.  
  
The curriculum review process is very comprehensive and involves review by the 
Courses and Curricula Committee or the Graduate Advisory Committee, South Carolina 
Advisory Committee on Academic Programs, Committee on Academic Affairs and 
Licensing, and South Carolina Commission on Higher Education. The Bachelor of Arts 
(Music) program proposal was provided as an example to demonstrate the review 
process. Multiple examples of curriculum mapping for graduate and undergraduate 
programs were provided to confirm that student learning outcomes were introduced, 
reinforced, practiced, and mastered across the curriculum.    
  
University of South Carolina system policy ACAF 2.03 Creation and Revision of 
Academic Courses provides requirements for sequencing courses.  Multiple examples of 
enrollment plans were provided to demonstrate a coherent and sequential course structure 
to provide progressively more advanced content and that course prerequisite and co-
requisites are coherently linked together. 
  
The institution demonstrated that their degree programs were based on a field of study 
appropriate to higher education. As part of the approval process, the South Carolina 
Commission on Higher Education reviews programs to ensure that they are appropriate 
for higher education and that the program has a designated Classification of Instructional 
Programs (CIP) code congruent with the United States Department of Education 
Classification of Instructional Programs taxonomy.    

 
  


